
Mr. Leif Peterson 
Chairman of the Parish Council 
Holy Resurrection Armeni n Church 
909 Michigan Avenue 
South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Dear Mr. Peterson: 

November 5, 1985 

As you have been advised, we will celebrate the Divine Liturgy at 
the Holy Resurrection Armenian Church of South Mi1waukee on Saturday, 
January 4, 1986. vJe Hould like you to organize a party for th children, 
Sunday School and Armenian School students of our parishes in your area -
Racine, Greenfield and Waukegan. 

The Divine Liturgy wlll be celebrated on Saturday, January 4 at 
10:30 a.m., to be followed by Holy Communion, after which stud nts will 
be invited for breakfast . An appropriate Christmas program vlill be 
offered to them at that time. 

The readings during the church service should be given to the 
students. Please advise all the parishes involved, and have those 
responsible select the readers for the service. 

You will need a committee to be in charge of the Christmas party. 
You should be able to form one from the members of the parishe'', \vho 
will be responsible for decorating the hall, arranging for the break­
fast, preparing the program, choosing the Santa Claus and gifts for 
the young people. 

Should you need assistance, please contact Miss Sylva Der Stepanian 
at the Diocese - telt 212-686-0710. 

We would appreciate a report as to how the above plans are 
progressing. 

cc. Waukegan, Greenfield 
~ 

Prayer fully, 

Archblshop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 


